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To Learn Love 
To Learn Wisdom 
The Way We Are 

Principal’s Message 

Tena Koutou Katoa 

Welcome back to term 2, hopefully this term we will have fewer interruptions. It is good to see the children back and 

refreshed after the holiday break. 

First Communion:  You will be pleased to know that preparation for this is beginning in June. You will find the link for 

enrolment at the botton of this page, if you prefer a paper copy please contact the office 8436554.  The age range is 

usually from Year 4 (7 years) up.   

Also on the next page is the link for parent interviews, these are on the 19th of this month and a reminder children will 

need to be picked up by 12:30 on this day, because interviews start at 1.00pm. 

Reminders 

 As we are now at Orange,Level the recommendation is that we still wear masks indoors. We are leaving this as 

a choice for the teachers and students, however we are asking parents to continue to wear masks when coming 

into the school/office. 

 Children are now in winter uniform (see page two) 

 We ask you not to drive down the driveway when dropping students off, please use the carpark spaces and not 

the gateway when you drop your children off in the morning.  

 The next Staff Only Day is scheduled for the 27th of June. This is attached to the Matariki holiday on the 24th so 

you might want to make a long weekend of it.  

Ma te Atua e Maanaki   

Jane Rutherford   

To Start Term 2 
Blessed are you, Lord God, Creator of body and mind and heart; you have sent the 
Spirit of wisdom and knowledge to guide your people in all their ways. 

 At the beginning of this new school year term we implore your mercy: bless the 
students, teachers, and staff of our catholic Communities, that together we may 
grow in faith, hope, and love as we learn from you and each other how to follow your 
Son Jesus.  

Expand the horizons of our minds, that we may grow in wisdom, understanding, and 
knowledge; deepen our commitment to seek the truth of your ways; and enliven our 
faith to reach out to those in need.  

Glory and praise to you, Lord God, in the Church and in Christ Jesus forever and 
ever.   Amen  

 Sacramental Programme 

Please click on the link below and fill in the form.  

https://forms.gle/b8aWxMdm9HX8n88z5 

You can also contact Rosemary on 0276999451 or email: 

sacramentalprogrammespx@gmail.com 



We welcome our new students, some started last term and some from the start of this term.  

(Sasha, Suzie, Aimy, Jeremy, Abel, Dominic)  We wish them every blessing as they start their 

school journey. 

Winter Uniform 

Girls        Boys 

Tunic       Grey shorts 

Royal blue long sleeved polo shirt  Royal blue long sleeved polo shirt 

Royal blue zip tunic sweatshirt  Royal blue zip tunic sweatshirt 

Grey socks with royal blue stripes  Grey socks with royal blue stripes 

Black, flat, plain shoes    Black, flat, plain shoes 

Black bike shorts     School Beanies are an optional extra. 

Please make sure your children have adequate wet weather gear.  

what the Board of Trustees purchased 
for the junior school!! 

 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Healthy Lunchbox Idea   
Healthy Coleslaw 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday from everyone at St Pius X 

Birthdays—next 7 days 

5th -Jade—Kea A 

Saturday morning music classes 

Enrolments are now open for Term Two 2022 at the 
Waikato Community School of Music. The first session is 
on Saturday 7th May. The school caters for all ages (3 to 
retired) and ability levels, offering group-format and one-to-
one music tuition in a range of instruments. Group-format 
class fees range from $45 to $110 per term (7 lessons in 
Term Two) depending on student age and the instrument 
chosen. The enrolment fee for an instrument class includes 
participation in as many of our ensembles as the student 
wishes. Enrolment in ensembles only is also an option. One
-to-one classes can aid in preparing for exams and earning 
NCEA credits. 

Class times are between 8:00am and 2:00pm on Saturdays 
during primary school terms. WCSM is located on the 

University of Waikato campus in Hillcrest. (Note that all 
those aged 12 or over on University premises 
must be vaccinated, including 
students, parents, caregivers and tutors. Those 
age 8 or over should wear a mask). 

Contact us via our website WCSM or on 07 838 4611. 

PLEASE NOTE that all of our classes are held 

in University of Waikato classrooms. The 

University has mandated that anyone in its buildings who is 

eligible for a Covid-19 vaccination, and who does not hold an 

exemption, must be fully vaccinated. This applies to tutors, 

students, parents and caregivers. Be aware that WCSM staff 

may ask for evidence of vaccination status.  

Influenza vaccinations available free for every-
one aged 65 and over, aged 55 and over 
for  Maori & Pasifika.  
  
Hamilton Te Awa Vaccination Centre - Te Awa 
The Base, level 1, Corner Te Rapa Road & 
Wairere Drive. 
  

No booking required, OPEN 9.00am to 5pm Daily 
  
For further information feel free to call us on 0800 220 250. 

https://wcsm.ac.nz/

